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If you have any concerns regarding the safeguarding of children who attend Bishop Perrin CE Primary School, these 
should be reported to the Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Mr Corke. In his absence, concerns should be reported to 

the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead who is Miss Macklearn. The School’s Safeguarding Governor is Lucy James. 

 
Our School Value this week is: Forgiveness 

“Forgiveness is the key to action and freedom.” Hannah Arendt 

 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents, 
 
 
 
 

School Life 
We were delighted to welcome Reverend Andy Watkins, Dad of Molly and Vicar of Christ’s 
Church, Feltham, as our first visitor to lead our Wednesday Visitor Led Worship in two years. 
The children gave him a great welcome and Reverend Watkins gave a lovely Worship about 
forgiveness, as we got to hear a story about his car, his sister and a tree and how he was 
able to show forgiveness (but not necessarily to the tree!). We were also treated to some 
live guitar playing to accompany our hymn at the end of Worship which was “Shine, Jesus, 
Shine”. Thank you Reverend Watkins! 
 
On Monday this week, Year 4 had a visit from PC Smith, our Safer Schools’ Police Officer, 
who came to talk to the class about being safe on the roads and online. Year 6 were able to 
take part in a live virtual lesson beamed in from the Arctic. Year 6 have been learning about 
explorers and Captain Scott in their “To Boldly Go” theme, so it was great for them to see 
live streaming of scenes from the Arctic. 
 
Well done to the Gymnastics Team, who came fifth in the Borough Competition last Friday. 
Please see later in the newsletter more details about their performances. 
 
Year 5 School Journey to the Isle of Wight 
Next week 21 children from Year 5 will be heading to the Isle of Wight on Tuesday for a 
three-night stay, returning on Friday. Again, this is the first time we have been able to run 
this trip in two years, and I know the children are very excited and looking forward to it. I am 
very grateful to Mrs Crinall and Mrs Rogerson for giving up their time to accompany the 
children. I too will be joining Year 5 in the Isle of Wight, so Miss Macklearn will be in charge 
in my absence. We are hoping for some dry weather and lots of fun! 
 
Parent Forum 
We will be looking to see if there are any parents interested in joining the Parent Forum 
shortly, so please keep an eye out for the email that will be coming out soon. We have a 
dedicated group of parents who have been involved with the Parent Forum recently, but it 
would be lovely to have some additional parents join us, especially some Reception parents. 
It is an opportunity for parents to engage with the school in a constructive and purposeful 
manner and in the past, the Forum has generated some very helpful and supportive 
documents for parents. The focus of our upcoming meeting on Friday 10th June will be 
consulting about our new Behaviour Policy and revamped Home-School Agreement.  
 
Have a restful weekend and enjoy the Bank Holiday. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mr Corke 
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ATTENDANCE 
Week beginning 18th April  
CLASS  % 
Friendship  91.11 
Endurance  100.00 
Peace 96.67  
Forgiveness 94.44  
Reverence 98.33  
Service 99.36  
Justice 
  

94.25  

Well done to Endurance Class for achieving the 
best  attendance for this week. 
 

CELEBRATION WORSHIP 

Those children presented with a certificate for their hard 
work, great improvement or good behaviour this week 
are: 
Friendship class Zarnish 

Endurance class  Max 

Peace class  Kaiden 

Forgiveness class  Lucy 

Reverence class  Navaeh  

Service class  Oscar 

Justice class  Freddie 
 
 
 

CLASS TEACHER VACANCY  
(starting September 2022) at Bishop Perrin CE Primary 
We have a vacancy for a Class Teacher, starting 
September 2022, on the pay range M2-M4. Please click 
on the link below for further details and information 
about the application process if it is of interest. Please 
feel free to contact the school if you require any further 
information. 
https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-1229897  

YEAR 6 END OF SATS PICNIC 
Dear Year 6 Parents, 

As a treat for all of the children’s hard work in 

preparation for the SATs, I would like to take them for a 

picnic/game of rounders on Heathfield Rec on 

Thursday 12th May 12pm – 2pm.  Please can you 

make sure that your child has a packed lunch on that 

day.  They can also bring their PE kit to change into for 

the afternoon.  If wet weather is forecast, we will watch 

a DVD at school. 

Many thanks, 

Miss Sweeney 

 

 

YEAR 2 SCOOTER TRAINING 
On Friday 13th May the children in Year 2 will be 

receiving a scooter training lesson on the playground. 

The training will be delivered by three Local Authority 

instructors and they will teach the children valuable 

pavement and road safety skills on their scooters. 

Children will need to bring their scooters to school on 

Friday 13th for the training (please note there should be 

no electric or adult scooters). They should also bring in 

a helmet if they have one. If your child does not have a 

scooter they will still be able to take part in the training 

session. 

 

 

 

https://www.eteach.com/job/class-teacher-1229897
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EDUCATIONAL VISITS  

 

YEAR R 

Reception class will be visiting Bocketts Farm in June, 

more detail to follow in the coming week.  

 

YEAR 1 

On Thursday 12th May 2022, Year 1 will visit the Museum 
of Richmond travelling by Southwest Trains.  
 
The cost for this trip is £3.70, this includes a visit to the 
Museum in May as well as a hands-on discovery box for 
the class to use in their classroom ahead of the visit.    
Please visit the link to your payment by Monday 2nd May. 
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool  
 

Lunch option - every child in the class is entitled to receive 
a packed lunch provided by the school caterers, an email 
has been sent to you with details on how to book this 
lunch, alternativity you can provide your child with a 
packed lunch from home.  
 
Children must wear school uniform and all children will 
need to bring their water bottle with them on the trip. 
 

YEAR 2 
On Thursday 9th June 2022, Year 2 will visit London Zoo, 
travelling by coach. 
 
The cost for this trip is £13.50.  This trip has been 
subsidised by the School Association.  Payment can be 
made online by visiting  
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool 
Please make your payment by Monday 2nd May.    
 
Lunch option - every child in the class is entitled to receive 

a packed lunch provided by the school caterers, an email 

has been sent to you with details on how to book this 

lunch, alternativity you can provide your child with a 

packed lunch from home. 

 

Children must wear school uniform and all children will 
need to bring their water bottle with them on the trip. 
 

YEAR 3 
Year 3 thoroughly enjoyed a fun-packed, curriculum 

based full day trip to Stonehenge this year. We are 

looking into a potential trip for the summer term. School 

calendar and venue availability permitting, we will look to 

proceed, if the trip is possible we will be in touch with 

more detail ASAP.  

EDUCATIONAL VISITS CONTINUED 

 

YEAR 4 

Year 4 will visit Kew Gardens on Thursday 30th June via 

the local train system. The cost for this trip is £5.00, please 

visit the link below and make your payment by Monday 16th 

May. https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool/ 

 

Year 4 will be visiting Hampton Court on Friday 27th May 

via coach, thank you for making the trip payment. 

 

All children will need to wear school uniform and bring a 

packed lunch for both trips. (No cans or glass bottles 

please.) The lunch should be carried in a disposable plastic 

bag. Please make sure your child has a bottle of water with 

them. 

 

YEAR 5 

Year 5 will be taking part in a two-part event in conjunction 

with The Orange Tree Theatre. 

 

In May, the theatre company will run an in-school workshop 

for the children. Then on Wednesday 29th June, Year 5 

will visit the theatre to watch A Midsummer Night's Dream. 

Travelling via local train service. 

 

The cost for this two-part experience is £3.00 per child, the 

trip has been subsidised by the School Association. 

 

Please visit 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool to 

make payment for this trip by Friday 20th May. 

 

All children will need to wear school uniform and bring a 

packed lunch for Wednesday 29th June. (No cans or glass 

bottles please.) The lunch should be carried in a disposable 

plastic bag. Please make sure your child has a bottle of 

water with them. 

 

YEAR 6 

On the 20th June Year 6 will make a return trip to Squires 

Garden Centre in Twickenham. As part of the “Grow Your 

Own Chips” event. Taking back their planted potatoes to 

turn them into chips, permission forms will be with you 

shortly.  

 

We are also looking into a potential trip for the summer 

term. School calendar and venue availability permitting, we 

will look to proceed, if the trip is possible we will be in touch 

with more detail ASAP.  

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool/
https://payments.atomwide.com/bishopperrinschool
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ARFID WEBINAR 
ARFID (Avoidant Restrictive Food Intake Disorder)  
Is your child an “extreme picky eater”? Is your child 
refusing to eat? Do they eat only certain types of food? 
Are they afraid of choking? CAHMS are running a 
Webinar for parents on Avoidant Restrictive Food Intake 
Disorder, it’s treatment and how to help at home. Please 
see the attached flyer for more details. 
 

HELPING YOUR CHILD REGULATE THEIR 
EMOTIONS 
CAMHS are running a webinar for parents on Tuesday 
10th May, from 5.00-6.30pm, about helping children 
regulate their emotions  For more information, please 
see the attached flyer. 
 
 

RICHMOND SCHOOL SPORT GYMNASTICS 
FESTIVAL 

Last Friday eleven of our children took part in the 
Richmond School Sport Gymnastics Festival at 
Waldegrave School.  
 
The Year 3 & 4 team competed first with each of the 
children taking part in the 3 disciplines; floor routine, 
body management and the vault. The children all 
performed their routines extremely well. Bishop Perrin 
came 7th out of the ten teams participating and Max 
was awarded the bronze medal in the overall boys’ 
competition. 
 
Following the presentation to the younger age group the 
Year 5 & 6 teams started their competition. They came 
up against some formidable opposition from many 
children who belong to gymnastics clubs and train most 
days of the week, most of our children only do a weekly 
session at school. The children were delighted to find 
out they had come 5th out of the ten schools when the 
presentations were made, a magnificent achievement.  
It became even better when we found out that Liem 
from Year 5 was awarded the gold medal for the best 
overall boy, a wonderful finish to a great morning of 
gymnastics. 
 
Congratulations to Caitlin, Sophia A, Meera, Max and 
Dexter from Years 3 & 4 and to Francesca, Holly, Cleo, 
Rupert, Liem and Tarwun from Years 5 & 6. They 
represented Bishop Perrin brilliantly, their behaviour 
was excellent and they showed great sporting behaviour 
throughout the morning.  
 
I would like to thank Annika for all her support and help 
in teaching the children their routines, Mrs. James for 
assisting during the competition and Mr James, Mrs 
Panesar and Mrs Heffron for helping to transport the 
team to and from the competition.  
Mrs Keightley 
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Date Event 

2nd May Bank Holiday – School Closed 

3rd May YR HSBC Maths Session 

3rd – 6th May YR5 Isle of Wight  

12th May YR1 to Museum of Richmond 

13th May YR2 Scooter Training 

16th May School Photos; Classes, Teams/Groups 

19th May Y5 A Midsummer Night's Dream Workshop 

23rd May YR6 Police, Safer Schools Officer 

24th May YR5 to Ss Philip and James Church 

26th May Open School  Morning 

27th May YR4 to Hampton Court 

30th May – 3rd  June 
 

 
Half Term 
 

6th June INSET DAY 

7th June Children Return 

9th June YR2 London Zoo 

14th June YR6 Wimbledon Synagogue Virtual Tour 

20th June YR6 To Squires Garden Centre 

21st June YR2 St Augustine’s Church  

27th June  YR5 Police, Safer Schools Officer 

29th June YR5 Orange Tree Theatre  

30th June YR4 Kew Gardens 


